
German chemical unionists 
visit South Africa's workers 

1G Chemie's Bemd Leibried (right) and Horst Metke. 

TWO lop officials from the 
German chemical union, IG 
('hemic, recently visited South 
Africa at the invitation of 
FOSATLTs Chemical Worfterc 
Industrial Union. The IG Chemie 
has 650 000 members in the 
paper, chemical, ceramic, glass, 
rubber and petrol industries. 
During their two-week visit, 
Bernd Leibfried, the head of the 
union's international depart­
ment, and Horst Metke, head of 
IG Chemie *s collective bargain­
ing department, spoke to chem­
ical and paper workers in the 
various regions of FOSATU. 

Pictured here at a seminar in 
Natal, the IG Chemie officials 
explained to shop stewards 
and union organisers how their 
union operated. They said that 
in Germany each industry had 
only one union which covered 
both unskilled and skilled work* 
ers« As head of the department 
for collective bargaining, Horst 
Metke, spoke about the cont­
racts governing wages and work* 
ing conditions for workers in 
the chemical industry. These, 
he said, were negotiated at ind­
ustry-level. He said that every 
year, the union had new negot­

iations covering workers* wages 
Woikers in the chemical indusl 
ry were divided into six group 
depending on how much trainini 
a worker had. Brother Metk* 
said. An unskilled worker, witl 
no training gets R4.50 per hour 
he said. *We do not think that i 
a very ^ood wage/ he added 
Brother Metke said the sami 
wages were paid in the big fact 
ories and the small factories 
The visitors from the IG Chemii 
also discussed Germany's laboii 
laws which include the right foi 
unions to strike without threa' 
of dismissal 


